

## **Furzehill Residents Association**

### **Minutes of meeting held on Monday 10th December at The Rookery**

#### **Attendees**

John Cardwell, Andy Hine, Keith Baker, Anne Wilson-Croome, Mike Bysh, Stefan Morawiec, Jonathan Wilson-Croome, Matthew Merritt, Rob Bowley, Geoff Chopping, Nigel Allman.

#### **Apologies**

None

#### **1 Minutes of previous meeting agreed.**

#### **2 Matters arising:**

GDPR email ready to be sent and will be incorporated with subs via standing order email.  
New Year's Day walk all arranged and email to residents has been sent.

#### **3 Social**

The Bingo evening was a success with 56 attending and had raised £167 for the Wimborne Food bank. It was agreed to top this up to £200 from our general funds.

It was felt that ticket sales had not been easy and maybe we could find other methods for residents to purchase. Keith will set up a social@furzehillresidents email address for future events.

For the next event we would try and get the village shop to sell tickets on our behalf.

Stefan volunteered to arrange a newsletter and requested input from all committee members.

Suggestion for an Open Gardens day - Anne will contact Karen and Fred Hoyle to ensure it doesn't impinge on the existing event they run.

#### **4 Treasurer's report**

£1262 in the bank less the £200 due to be paid out for the bingo event.

Jonathan will issue emails to paid up and other residents inviting them to pay subs for this/next year by standing order.

#### **5 Update on Council Meetings**

Geoff had asked questions at the full Council meeting regarding the contribution to traffic calming from the sale of Woodleaze. A written answer was promised from the Council.

Keith offered to prepare a traffic calming document in readiness for any offer of funds from either developers or Councils. Geoff will (has) forward a DCC document on the matter to Keith.

A working party for Woodleaze copse has been arranged for 12<sup>th</sup> Feb at 10:00.

#### **Future EDDC meetings:**

18<sup>th</sup> December Cabinet 18:30

9<sup>th</sup> January Cabinet 18:30

16<sup>th</sup> January Planning 09:30

22<sup>nd</sup> January S&PD 18:30

5<sup>th</sup> February Cabinet 18:30

13<sup>th</sup> February Planning 09:30

18<sup>th</sup> February Full Council 18:30

#### **6 Website**

Rob will review the website and update. Stefan offered to assist with the website and run the Facebook group alongside.

7 Chairman

Andy advised that he would step down as Chairman but continue on the committee. A vote of thanks was unanimous although no volunteers at present for the role.

8 AOB

None

9 Next Meeting: To be held on **11<sup>th</sup> February at 19:30** - Location Iona, Smugglers Lane Courtesy of Jonathan and Anne.